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ATTACHMENT 4
March 30, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit a motion and report that responds to a proviso in Council Ordinance 17941, Section 24, requesting a preliminary report on the progress of standardizing business processes and systems involving the County’s new enterprise systems by March 31, 2015.
The new enterprise systems became fully operational in January 2012 as part of the countywide Accountable Business Transformation (ABT) project and include an integrated platform of three enabling technologies:  Oracle EBS for financial and procurement operations; PeopleSoft Human Capital Management for human resources, employee benefits and payroll operation; and Hyperion for budgeting.
The efficiencies and benefits of the ABT project are being realized over time as the County makes steady progress in advancing through three phases of a systems “maturity model” from stabilization (2012-2013), to standardization (2014-2015), to optimization (starting 2016-2017). A May 2014 report to the County Council documented the status and metrics for the standardization phase of systems and business processes. That report concluded the new enterprise systems were overall stable and functioning, but additional improvements and problem solving was necessary to achieve a high level of standardization.   
The enclosed preliminary report is intended as a follow-up to the May 2014 report and includes key objectives for each value stream for the 2015-2016 biennium and the metrics that will demonstrate how well the County is achieving these objectives.  A final report will be submitted to the County Council by March 31, 2016.
I welcome your review of this report and look forward to using our new enterprise systems for achieving our Strategic Plan goals of financial stewardship and service excellence. The estimated staff time to cost to produce this report was approximately 200 staff hours or $14,000 in direct salary costs.
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Caroline Whalen, Director of the Department of Executive Services, at 206-263-9750.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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